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 St. John Lutheran Church of Cat Spring  

480 Ross Street Cat Spring Texas   78933   979-865-5444     www.stjohncatspring.org 

SUNDAY  WORSHIP  SERVICE  SCHEDEULE 

                                        9:00 am Sunday School   10:00 am Worship Service      

From the Desk of Pastor Stephanie Stark: 

Happy New Year! We have officially left the season of preparation (Advent), gotten through 

all the rush of Christmas, and are now entering a season of reflection. We think about the past 

year and the things we would like to change. We think about new things we would like to do 

or places we’d like to go and create resolutions. Resolutions are big this time of year. In years 

past, the list of resolutions included losing weight, or saving more money; for 2022, the list 

has changed.  

Create a Journaling and Gratitude Routine. ...Try a Healthy Meal Delivery Service. ...Increase 

Your Movement. ... Make Fun Your Priority. ...Go Sustainable (And Drink More Wa-

ter) ...Read More Anywhere You Go. ...Break Up with Your Cell Phone, Upgrade Your Sleep 

Environment. (List from Nicole Charky-Chami at the Hollywood Reporter 12-27-21) 

Resolutions are good, whether they are for losing weight or making your bedroom (sleep     

environment ) more tranquil, but if I’m honest with myself, I don’t keep the resolutions I 

make. I might do well throughout January, but stress happens and bad routines of eating fast 

food and drinking coke become just the easier option. Do you make resolutions? Have you 

made them for this new year? 

If you have, fantastic! I hope that they help bring you joy this year, but if you slip and stop 

keeping up with them, have grace for yourself. And if you don’t have any resolutions, that’s 

great as well. For me, I’m going to try loving myself at little more, forgiving others quicker, 

and having grace upon grace for myself and others since our Lord God has given us grace up-

on grace first.  

This is the time of the year that we are again reminded that the Word of God came to live 

among us and to show us the way. If we walk the way of Christ in our lives, then there really 

is no need to change. Blessings to you this new year! 

Left: Rachel Divin                        Right: Sally 

Photos by 

Left: Stunning picture of the still empty     

Nativity Scene, soon to be visited by weary 

travelers.  

Right: Pastor at Senior Service administering 

Holy Communion.   



 

 



 

 



 

 

1-1  Dan Howell 

1-4 Marilyn Findeisen  

1-5  Gwen Reichardt 

1-7 Susan Severin  

1-8 Dorothy               

 Mersmann 

 Makenzie Menke 

1-11 Jordan Goebel 

1-12 Randy Reichardt 

1-14  Brooklynn Logan  

1-15 Angel Severin-

     Purser 

1-16 Kallie Kloss 

1-17  Cheyann Otto 

1-19    Don Allphin  

1-20 Christi Brown  

 Christian Patterson  

 Jeremy Wendt 

1-21 Hope Raesner 

1-22     Amy Tipp 

1-23 Betty Hengst  

 Butch Rabius 

 Carol Stayton        

 Henneke 

 Richard Hewson  

1-25    Cameron Herzog 

 Shiree Elliott 

1-26 Kim Herzog 

1-28 Wes Blackmon 

1-15     Jason and Kelly Pavlicek 

1-22 Al and Sharon Peck  

1-27 Milton and Chris Beckendorff 

1-28 Daryl and Nancy Hartmann 

THOSE  IN OUR 

 PRAYERS 

 
Nikki Griffin 

Melvin and Johnnie Klatt 

Denise Lange 

 Carol and James Wenzel  

Joyce Amother 

Ember and Easton           
Tomlinson 

Shirley’s sister, Jackie 

Gloria Tipp  

Ryan Kudlacek  

   Charlene Bolton 

William Ordner 

Tomas Divin 

Mike Mueller 

Billy Schaffner 

Allan Boehm  

Cindi Harrison  

Beverly White 

Faye Johnson 

David Wilkenson 

Anita Zaskoda.  

Debbie Haidusek 

Fay Rice 

Shirley Hering 

Callen Rabius 

Susan Boyett 

Emmy Herzog 

Robert Klar 

Jheri Sell 

MEMBERS IN OUR CARE
  

Arbors of Briarwood– Bellville 

Carrie Froebel  

Kruse Village-Brenham  

Elaine Thielmann                   

HOMEBOUND:  

Katherine Ludwig 

Katherine Washburn  

Valentine's Cookie Exchange  

Sunday, February 13, 2022 

Free-will donations 

Get all your treats just in time 

for Valentine's Day ! 

 

Details to come soon on how you can help 

the with the cookie exchange.  

The WELCA Officers for 2022-2023 

President- Rachel Divin 

VP- Pauline Lapham 

Secretary- Jheri Sell 

Treasurer- Sherry Barr 



 

 

January 2022 Worship Service  

Ministry Schedule 

Readers 

 

  2nd -  Dan Howell 

  9th -   Chad Divin 

16th - Jennifer Logan 

23rd - Robin Haugen 

30th - Pauline Lapham 

 

Acolytes 

 

  2nd -  Volunteer 

  9th -   Baylee Brandes 

16th -  Brooklynn Logan  

23rd -  Reese Reichardt 

30th -  Cade Thielemann        

 

 

 

Altar Guild    

January 2022 

 

Elrose Kollatschny     

   Rachel Divin                       

                 

Flower Guild     Ruth Walker 

Couincil on Duty  

 

January 2nd- Ruth and Melissa                

January 9th– Melissa and Ruth 

January 16th- Jennifer and Ryan 

January 23rd- Ryan and Sharon 

January 30th- Kyle and Jennifer 

Altar Flowers for January 2022 

 

2nd -  Rebecca Marek 

  9th -  Tamra Ordner  

16th -  Open  

23rd -  The Beckendorffs 

30th  Open 

  

Date   In Person   Online 

12-5  64   88 

12-12  72   213 

12-19  55   48 

12-24  94   64 

12-26  41   75 

Worship Attendance 
Offering Envelopes  

are in the 

 Narthex for 2022.   

If you don’t see your name and 

would like a set, just let council 

or Sally know !  

979-865-5455 

2022 Flower Chart now        

available in narthex. Sign up 

to honor or remember your 

loved ones or give Glory to 

God.   

Even thought the     

holidays are over, 

Sealy Christian Food 

Pantry still needs your 

support ! 



 

 

December 27, 2021 

To the Congregation of St. John Lutheran Church of Cat Spring 

 

I would like to take a moment to welcome the new council members, Jennifer Logan and Kyle Eckhardt. I   

appreciate them giving up their time and talents for the church. I would also ask that each congregant supports 

them and the rest of council during the coming year. 

 

I want to thank the congregation for their support of me during my four years on council. We have been 

through some difficult times, but the Lord has shown his mercy on us. I wish a heartfelt HAPPY NEW YEAR 

to everyone. Stay safe, and Thank God for Our Blessings. 

 

Ken Wienken 



 

 

St. John Lutheran Church Council Meeting Minutes   

December 13, 2021 

 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:23pm by Ken Wienken. 

 
Ruth led the opening devotional from Psalm 46:1. 

 
Members present were Pastor Stephanie Stark, Ken Wienken, Karen Reichert, Melissa Schmidt, Ruth Walker 
and Ryan Reibenstein.   
 
Member absent was Sharon Meiers. 

 
Christa Klar was also absent.  
 
Guests included incoming Church Council members Jennifer Logan and Kyle Eckhardt. 
 
Motion made by Karen, seconded by Ken to approve the agenda. Motion passed.  

 
The November 8th meeting minutes were read and approved by email. Motion made by Ruth, seconded by Ryan 
to approve the minutes as read. Motion approved. 
  

Ruth presented the Treasurer’s report including a statement of activity for November. The total revenue for No-
vember was $13,817.  Expenses were $13,590 so we were $227 ahead for the month.  Motion made by Karen 
and seconded by Ryan to accept the report as presented. Motion passed. 
 
Pastor Stephanie Stark reported that Wednesday Advent services are going well with about 20 people in attend-
ance each week.  In addition to the Holden Evening Prayer, the services focus on the background of Christmas 
songs such as ‘I’ll Be Home For Christmas’ which had a military background, ‘Jingle Bells’ which was really a 
Thanksgiving song, and ‘The 12 Days of Christmas’. The Christmas Eve service will be at 6:00pm this year and 
will include Communion.  Pastor will be gone for a retreat in Galveston on January 9-11 but will be back in time 
for confirmation class.  Pastor Katrina will lead worship on January 30th while Pastor Stephanie is out January 
29-Feb 5th.   
 
Committee Reports 
 

Christa was unable to attend the meeting.  There was not a report to review.   
 

The Cemetery committee report was given by Ken Wienken. Everything is going well.  Two cemetery plots 
were sold last week.  There was also a funeral last Friday. 

 
The House and Grounds report was presented by Ryan. He changed the light in the parsonage. He will be 
getting the pipes ready for the winter in the next week or two.  The city water and water well for the parson-
age and the church were discussed.  At this time, the inside of the parsonage and inside of the church are 
connected to city water.  The outside faucets for both the parsonage and the church are on the water well.   

 
Old Business: 
 
The 2021 Church Directory is still in progress. Christa has been taking pictures before and after Sunday services. 
She is also available during the week if a time is needed other than Sunday mornings. 
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New Business: 
 

The choir wants to move downstairs in the overflow area.  They also want to purchase a new keyboard for that 
area.  A motion was made by Ruth and seconded by Karen to approve the move to downstairs and the pur-
chase of a new keyboard not to exceed $2,600.  $500 will be used from the Music fund and the remainder 
money will be taken from the Memorial Fund. 
 
The January meeting will be moved from January 10th to January 17th since Pastor will be at a retreat on Janu-
ary 10th.   
 
January Council Assignments- 

 
January 2nd- Ruth and Melissa                
January 9th– Melissa and Ruth 
January 16th- Jennifer and Ryan 
January 23rd- Ryan and Sharon 
January 30th- Kyle and Jennifer 

 
January 2022 calendar was reviewed. The only calendar change was the Council meeting was moved from 
January 10th to January 17th. 
 
Everyone joined in the Lord’s Prayer.  
 
Motion was made by Melissa and seconded by Ken to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed unanimously. The 
meeting was adjourned at 7:11 p.m.  

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Melissa Schmidt  

 

January's WELCA Meeting will be on                          

Thursday, January 27, 2021 @ 6:30 p.m. 

Bill Barr will be presenting about plants      

(and there might be plants to take home!) 

Spring on Over and  

Get a Jump on Spring Gardening with Bill ! 

Right here in Cat Spring ! 

WELCA would like to thank everyone who           

purchased a  poinsettia this year and                   

helped make the church look beautiful and         

festive . 

If this past holiday season was a little to hectic and you 

just wished for a few minutes of peace and quite, we 

have you covered for next year. Altar Guild needs a 

few volunteers for the upcoming year and , and         

December has some openings!  

If you would like to assist with the Altar Guild, please 

contact Rachel Divin (281 750 1135) or Sherry Barr 

(281 793 5968  



 

 

A big thank you to the “Quilters” (Shirley, Pastor, Glenda, Elrose, Pauline and Karen) for coming to my 

home to fill the children’s bags with candy.  Thank you, too - for the delicious food you all brought for us to 

enjoy and for the beautiful apron you gave to me.  It was a fun, fun day and I look forward to “next time”.  

 MERRY CHRISTMAS and may the coming year be packed full of God’s many blessings for all of you. 

LaNell 

Shirley., Pastor Stephanie, Glenda, Elrose, Pauline and Karen. . Not Pictured 

is LaNell who is taking this picture ! 

The St John Handbell Choir performing 

at the December Senior Service. Directed 

by Cheryl Mellenthin . It was such a nice  

surprise and they sounded so good !  We 

were all in the Christmas spirit after they 

performed for us. We hope they will come 

back and play for us again, soon ! 

Senior Service 

Wednesday, January 19th 

 11:00 am 

In with New 

Out with the Old ! 

The hostesses will be serving                

homemade soup flown in from the      

famous Cross Roads Tavern! 

Made , with Love,  

 by Bonnie Hegemeyer! 

If you’d like to bring something, a 

dessert will be great.  

Worship Service, Fun, Food , 

Games  

LOFT SINGERS ON THE MOVE 

      Our Loft Singers will be moving downstairs when we resume rehearsals on Sunday, January 9th at 9:00 

a.m.  Those interested singers who have been hesitant to join in due to those tough stairs up to the loft, have no rea-

son to hesitate!  Please come join us as we continue to aid in leading worship through song!  The more singers, the 

more options we have!  Oh yes, we will have to change our name, won't we?  You don't have to be a soloist to come 

sing with us.   

Every voice counts!  Janet 



 

 

St. John Lutheran Church 

          of Cat Spring, TX  

  480 Ross Street  

 Cat Spring Texas 77893 

January 2022 

https://www.commitforlife.org/donor/schedules/

drive_schedule/339304 

Paste in your browser to make appointment ! 


